
 

 

03/8/2015 

Dear Ms Payne  

Thank you for your email dated  31/07/2015 things are now becoming a lot clearer however 
there are a few things that are still confusing me. CDC maintains that there is headroom of 
770 but looking at the EA letter from, Ms Hannah Hyland to CDC and included in WwTW 
Position Statement she states:  
“The modelling demonstrated that the additional nitrogen discharged through the storm 
overflow when a flow of 385 m3/day is added to the WwTW would have an insignificant 
impact on weed growth. In discussion with Natural England we have agreed that this 
headroom could be made available for development that would be occupied once the UV 
treatment is operational. 
A volumetric headroom of 385 m3/day equates to approximately 700 dwellings. We would 
recommend that you have discussions with Southern Water as to how you monitor any 
planning permission granted.” 
 
It has to be noted that on recent planning application 700 is the number that is being quoted 
by Southern Water as being available? It seems I’m not alone in being confused by the 
headroom numbers.  
 
I assume that CDC or some other authoritative body have been monitoring planning 
permission granted from 2006 and will have monitoring tables that can confirm these 
headroom numbers are available? I have tried to find these tables online, but to date I have 
not had any success and I wonder if you would be so kind as to supply me with these tables 
or point me in the right direction so I may source them for myself. 
 
 
I look forward to your earliest reply. 
 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Paul Knappett  
   

  


